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Bellfield Primary School
Saxby Road

Kingston upon Hull

HU8 9DD

Tel. (01482) 374490

Fax. (01482) 701524

E-mail: admin@bellfield.hull.sch.uk

www.bellfieldschoolhull.co.uk
Executive Head Teacher – Mr M Batty

Head of School – Mr S Mills

Friday 9th November 2018
Dear Parents/Carers,
As promised in the previous ‘Parent Survey’ letter, I would like to provide some updates in relation to the actions we are already taking and the things we already do within school in response to some of the points our parents/carers raised.
	Point/Suggestion
	School Response

	Insist that more parents get involved in class projects

More events so parents can see what children are learning about in class
	Over the course of the year, we provide a number of opportunities for parents to get involved in their children’s learning, through our ‘home-school’ challenges, ‘open afternoons’ and ‘presentations of learning’.  Although we encourage parents to get involved, we appreciate that they may have work and other commitments and are unable to attend.  In addition, with limited school space, some invitations have to be ‘capped’ in order for us to comply with health and safety legislation.  We will however, be looking at providing more ‘taster’ sessions for parents this year so watch out for information coming soon.

	The occasional maths/science club

More after school clubs for younger children
	Our Science Leader, Mrs Harper, has organised a Science club for Key Stage 2 pupils, running on a Thursday evening.  We will be looking at inviting parents in to share some of this learning with the children during one of the sessions.
In addition, our teachers and support staff already offer a wide range of after school activities (most nights of the week) and I need to ensure that they have a work/life balance so cannot ask them to do too many clubs.
We try to offer as many clubs for our KS1 pupils as we do for our KS2 but sometimes, sports coaches are more inclined to work with older children due to staffing ratios.  However, this term we have cold cookery and film club after school for KS1.  Ms Cowap, our P.E. leader, is looking at how we can offer more clubs for KS1 for the Spring term.

	A  bit more support with homework
Too much/little homework
	Homework is always going to be, and always has been, a contentious issue.  
Ofsted expect schools to set homework ‘regularly’ but schools are free to determine what this looks like.

The policy in our school is that we set a learning challenge ‘All about…’.  The idea of this is that it encourages parents and children to engage in the process and allows our pupils the freedom to present their work how they want to.

If you are ever unsure about homework, our class teachers are always free to discuss with you and provide any support you may need.

Some class teachers may set additional work for Literacy and Maths depending on the year group and focus for that week.  Again, if you are ever unsure, please approach the class teacher for clarification.

	More language and music opportunities
	All of our KS2 classes (Y3-6) take part in a language session each week as part of their statutory curriculum (although sometimes we accumulate this time and do more in other weeks).  In addition, Mrs Raw, our language leader, will be organising a lunchtime languages club this term for some of our pupils.
Each class also have a music session.  As a school, we follow the ‘Charanga’ scheme for music.  In addition, each year, our Y4 class have the opportunity to learn a musical instrument, with the session delivered by a music expert.  This year, our Y4s chose to learn the violin.

The music service do offer tuition to children but the cost of these sessions have to be covered by parents and when we sent out an interests form last year, not enough parents expressed an interest in order to cover the cost.

I have asked Miss O’Connor, our music leader, to look at our music provision across the school and see whether or not we can do more.  I will be able to provide more of an update in the Spring Term.

	Stronger uniform for staff
	As a school, we have a ‘Staff Handbook’, which outlines the dress code for staff.  As you can appreciate, staff are adults and therefore are able, as you are, to make decisions about what they wear, in line with the dress code.
Please do not compare our children’s uniform and jewellery policy with the dress code for staff i.e. staff are entitled to wear earrings as they are adults and can make that choice.

	Better forewarning about things like the disco
	The calendar tab on our website is now updated regularly and has all of the events listed on there for the rest of this term – hopefully this should reduce the lack of forewarning.  I would advise you to visit our website www.bellfieldprimary.org.uk in the first instance to see what is coming up.  In addition, our monthly newsletter has all key dates on the last page.
Sometimes, events come up at the last minute/with little notice so please rest assured that when we find out about them, we will let you know as soon as possible.

	Creation of an after-school kids club to help working parents
	This is something that has been considered by the school in the past and, unfortunately, was deemed to not be financially viable.
We have explored the costs involved in staffing, insurance and resources for this and it would require a significant number of our parents to take up the offer in order to cover the costs.  We also have the issue of payments – as a school, we have many families with outstanding payments for things such as breakfast club and lunches and we would not be able to take the risk in this becoming the case with an after-school club.

However, if you need after-school care, ‘Brightstarts’ is a local after-school provider, who collect children from our school.  Please contact them for more information if required.

	More school trips
	We try to plan for at least 1 school trip for every class per-term.  As a school, we would love to put on more school visits as these really enhance our children’s experiences here.  However, due to significant cuts in government funding to the school, we now have to pass most of the cost of visits on to parents and we rely on payments in order to run these visits.
Parents have rightly raised concerns about how much they are now having to pay to the school for trips and other events and I apologise that this is the case but the school is just not in a position financially to subsidise these things like it may have done in the past.

	SeeSaw app should be used more
	Our class teachers try to use this app as much as they can but, as I am sure you can appreciate, sending messages and information in this way for a class of thirty children, can take a significant amount of time and work from the teacher.  We want to celebrate your children’s work and successes with you so will continue to send this information through the app.
I am aware that SeeSaw offers an effective way for parents to communicate with class teachers but please ensure you do this at appropriate times of the day.

Please look out for our other means of communication: Twitter and text messages as well as finding information on our website.

	Toileting should be allowed during lessons
	As a school, we have an agreement whereby we do not stop children from going to the toilet during lesson time.  There are some occasions where the class teacher may deem it inappropriate for children to leave the classroom at that time but this is always considered on an individual basis with the teacher’s knowledge of the children.
Examples may include where children have just come in from break time / lunch time; when the teacher is in the middle of a whole-class input or where after one child asks, it becomes a knock-on effect.

If your child has a medical issue which means they need access to toileting facilities more regularly, then please make the class teacher and school office aware of this.

	Parking outside of school is dangerous
	This is a long-standing issue which has been highlighted by the school on numerous occasions.  Unfortunately, we need the support of all parents/carers to ensure the safety of our children outside of our school gates and I plead again with you to drive and park considerately and safely near to our school site.
If you continue to have concerns, please raise these with your local councillor and/or Hull City Council parking wardens.


A few more reminders:
· I would like to draw your attention to the signs on entry in to the school, which specifically highlight use of the adventure/play equipment and bringing dogs on to school site.  Can I please request your support with these two points.
· We have a strict ‘no jewellery’ policy in school.  We are still seeing children arriving at school with earrings in, even though it has now been well over six weeks since piercing.  If the ears have healed, please ensure earrings (and retainers) are removed.  If there are medical reasons why you cannot do this, please make the school office and the class teacher aware.  If children continue to have earrings in, this may result in them being unable to take part in certain activities such as P.E. and going out at playtimes and lunchtimes due to health and safety.  Again, your cooperation with this is sought.

Finally, I would just like to finish with a wonderful email we received from one of our parents/carers:

“My children started at Bellfield in March, after going through a very tough time and having to accept a few big changes. They were both scared about leaving behind everything they knew, to move to a new area and a new school. However Bellfield has been so welcoming to them. They are really enjoying their school days and are both coming on brilliantly. The staff have been lovely and very helpful and supportive towards us all. We would also like to say, we are very impressed by the after school clubs that are put on for the children. They are really enjoying the clubs and are very proud to take part in the competitions that represent the school.  Overall this was just an email to say thank you all very much from all of us.
Bellfield has really helped put my mind at ease that my children are safe and have been very welcomed into both the school and area.
Thank you for everything you are doing and continue to do!”
Too often, we hear when things have gone wrong so it is lovely to hear of what we are getting right.

Yours Sincerely,
S. Mills
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